
 

 

 

Sunday, August 25  9:00am  Worship 

    10:15am  Fellowship 

Tuesday, August 27  9:00am-2:00pm Office staffed 

Wednesday, August 28 9:00am-2:00pm  Office staffed 

    10:00am-11:00am Clean Slate group meets here 

Thursday, August 29  5:00pm-6:30pm Serve tacos at Middle School 

Sunday, September 1 9:00am  Worship 

    10:15am  Fellowship 

 Thank you for supporting the ministry    
and mission of Trinity Lutheran Church! 
 

  8/18/24 - Attendance:  48   Online: 4 
 
 

             July Financial Report 
       Account Balances as of 7/31/2024 
 
General Fund:  $ 5,882.48 
Youth Org:               $ 4,310.56 
Memorial Fund:      $12,148.85 
WELCA:                    $  4,072.48 
 
               July Numbers 
Income:                             $16,893.89 
Expenses                           $14,750.87 
Income Less Exp:                $2,143.02 
   
           Year-to-date Numbers 
Income:                            $102,898.94 
Expenses:                         $101,224.94 
Income Less Expenses:       $1,674.00 
 
Please note:  In June and July we do 
not receive a rent check from the SCC 
school.  

You can sign up to help in worship on  

the sign-up sheet in the fellowship hall or 

online at:  trinityhammond.org 

        **************** 

Sunday, August 25 

Greeter:  Audrey Aune 

Ushers:   Kathy Nusbaum, Becky Fowler 

Acolyte:   

Lector (Reader):  Mandie Langman 

Slide show:     

Sound/Video:     Ron Pratt 

 

Sunday, September 1 

Greeter:    

Ushers:     

Acolyte:    

Lector (Reader):   

Communion:   

Slide show:     

Sound/Video:    

   August 25, 2024 

  

Lois Koosmann -  in celebration 
       of Jamison Koosmann’s birthday 
 

Roger & June Lindquist - in memory  
       of Christine and Bryon John 
 

Arnie & Bev Jacobson in celebration  
       of their 59th Wedding Anniversary     

   Contact us:  office 715-796-2788 
   trinitylutheranhammond@gmail.com  
   Information:  www.trinityhammond.org 

Giving to Trinity made easy!  Scan this QR code  
and you will be taken to Trinity’s “Give” page.  
Scroll down for the yellow “donate” button.  Thank you!    

   Registration for Children’s Ministry and Confirmation is Open 
 
The registration form is now online at the Trinity Lutheran website. You may scan the 
QR code from the bulletin board or find it at www.trinityhammond.org. You may  
register for BOLT, BAM, and CONFIRMATION all on the same form. Please register 
early so orders can be made for bibles and supplies.  
 
Sunday morning education hour for children, BOLT, begins with Sunday, September 
15th with a Backpack Blessing, music, and activities. BOLT (Building Our Lives  
Together) is a time for young children to gather and learn, ages 3 – grade 4. Little ones 
appreciate being accompanied by a trusted adult in their lives. The education hour runs 
from 10:15-10:50 a.m. The first class will be on September 23rd.  
 
Wednesday evening education is for Pre-Confirmation and Confirmation students.  
Like last year this is a joint ministry of Gethsemane and Trinity Lutheran Churches. 
BAM and CONFIRMATION will begin with Student/Parent/Guardian Orientation on 
Wednesday, September 18 at 6:30 p.m. at Gethsemane Lutheran Church in Baldwin. 
The first semester will meet at Gethsemane and the second semester will be at Trinity.  
 
BAM (Bible And Me) is a pre-confirmation time for grades 5 & 6. Students will learn 
how to use their Bible while learning key Bible stories. They will also participate in  
worship, service and fellowship activities. Weekly attendance is expected. 
 
Confirmation is for students in grades 7 & 8. Confirmation is a time to prepare students 
to be able to affirm their baptism with integrity. There will be a focus on how to “live 
Lutheran.” They will also participate in worship, service and fellowship activities.  
Weekly attendance is required.  

http://www.trinityhammond.org


 

 

        

  Thank you 

 

     “Thank you so much for choosing me for your scholarship, and thank you 

       to the quilters for my amazing quilt!         From Owen Wasley” 

 

    “To the Orville Owens Memorial Committee, 

     As I approach the beginning of my college career, I wanted to thank you for  

     selecting me as a recipient of your scholarship. I greatly appreciate your  

     contribution to my ongoing education and look forward to beginning this new  

     chapter.    Thank you,                                   Nelson Polen” 

Walking Tacos at Middle School Open House  
 

Needed for this event are cash donations to cover the cost of chips. Thanks  to all the 

members who have signed up to donate food items. All items need to be at church by 

Wednesday, August 28.    

Thanks to Kathy Jensen for cooking the hamburger and making the taco meat. Thanks 

to Mindy Ramberg and Jo Moll for getting this event organized. Thanks to all who  

will help serve the tacos. 

The meal will be served on Thursday, August 29th from 5:00 – 6:30 pm. Families 

attending the Middle School Open House are welcome to stop by for this free meal! 

Pastor Julie Vacation 
 

Pastor Julie is on vacation the week of August 26 – September 1.  In case of  

emergency, please call Pastor John Sutherland, 715-651-2710 or Pastor Paul  

Backstrom of Gethsemane at 952-905-0601.  

Prayer Requests:  Prayers for the homebound and those in Care Centers:  
                                    Beth Monson, Judy Newton, Dorothy Hage, Delores Heinbuch, 
                                    Steve Peterson, and Lenore Moll.   
         Prayers for Jacki Peterson 
    
Prayer Point:   Give thanks for the sacrament of Holy Communion, in which Jesus 
Christ comes to us with grace, love and forgiveness, nourishing and strengthening us  
for doing God's work in the world.  

Spiritual Practice: Imagine setting a table for others with a sense of wide welcome. 
Imagine what you would serve. Think of one act of welcome and hospitality which you 
can "serve" this week to someone you don't know well.   

Submit a Prayer Request:  Please fill out the blue prayer request sheet found in the  
sanctuary and place in the offering plate, or email: tlchwelca@gmail.com, or call the 
church office and leave a message at 715-796-2788. 

Synodical Women’s Convention and Day of Awareness  
 
See the posters on the bulletin boards. The meeting is at Spirit Lutheran Church in  

Eau Claire on Saturday, September 28.  Kathy Jensen will be attending and will take 

other interested women. The theme of the day is Caring for God’s Creation: Renew – 

Reuse – Repurpose. Please register by September 18th . Forms are available. 
 

                                          **************************** 

St Croix Valley Grief Coalition—Fall Grief Support Series 
 

We are excited to share information for our Fall Growing Through Loss series which 

will run Tuesday evenings, September 10th through October 15th.  This series will  

be held at Trinity Lutheran Church in Stillwater, MN.  Growing Through Loss is an  

opportunity to receive grief support and learn more about grief in a large and small 

group setting, free of charge. There are brochures in the Narthex with more  

information. 


